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Dear Ms. Trost:

We have evaluated the 2012 Alaska Ambient Air Monitoring Network Plan, which describes the Alaska
monitoring network [or 2012— 13. EPA has the lollowing comments on the pmposed changes in the
network plan:

Discontinued operation of the FRM PM 10 monitor at the Parkgale site (02—020— 1004) in
Eagle River. MOA continues to operate a FEM PM 10 monitor at this site. EPA approves this
change.

2. The particulate monitoring system at the Butte site in the Mat—Sn Valley was mcdi lied in late
20 I I by install ins a new Coarse— BAM pair of MeiOne BAM I 020X monitors to measure
PM 10 and PM2.5. As of January 1 , 201 2, the new BAM PM2.5 monitor now serves as the
rimar monitors for EPA’s Air Quality System (AQS) database for this SLAMS site. EPA

approves this change.
3. The Fairbanks Nort h Star Boroug! iw ill discont julie PM? .5 monitoring activi ies at the TAC

(Peger Road) site for tile winier of 2012—2013. Moving the monitoring equipment to another

location is under consideration. This is not a required monitoring site. EPA approves this change.

4. The city of Seward conducted PM 10 monitoring at three sites to determine the PMIO
concentrations being emitted Irom the Seward Coal Loading facility. None of the sites in this
study showed PM 10 concentrations close to the NAAQS. The city of Seward terminated this
monitoring program in May 2012. EPA approves the termInation of this monitoring program.

5. The Municipality of Anchorage anticipates conc I riding the year of monitoring br TSP—Lead at

the Merrill Field Airport in October 2012. The data will be finalized and a report issued by April

201 3. EPA funded this proiect for one year of operation. Depending on the Pb concentrations

found at this site, it will he either shut clown, or continue operation ii Pb levels are > 50% of the

Pb NAAQS. EPA concurs with this process.

6. MOA is considering discontinuing ozone monitoring at the Garden Site after the 2012 ozone

sampling season and will prepare a waiver request document in cooperation with the DEC. The

2010-2011 4tu1 highest average for this site is 0.045 ppm, which is substantially below the ozone

standard of 0.075 ppm. EPA will take action on the waiver request after we receive it.
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2. PM2.5 speCiation and precursor gas momtonng at the Fairbanks NCore site.

(ore monitors are those monitors in the nework that must be operated with available PM2.5
nionil oring funds. The ‘‘non—core’ PM2.5 monitors in the State’s network can be operated at
ADLC s 1sCIk)U wile any reinai;iii Ic(t:o iued rn ue

On September 1 3, 201 2. ADEC submitted a request fr waivcr ol the lead SLAMS air monitoring
requirement for the Red Dog Mine. In an email response sent from EPA to ADEC on September 20.
20 12, we ident i lied several outstanding technical issues related to the lead emission lactors from the
Red Dog M inc t lint need to be resolved belore we can evaluale the model i ng results that support
your request tor a waiver. As 50011 WC’ receive he additional in format ion rcquc.sled in tlis response,
we will oroceed wit l our re ew of v-our waver reucsl.

11 you have any nIIcs(ions about ur ar’pw il of (he Aaka ontorng ework. pewe con(ae Keid
ose ;t 20h) 553— I

7uhC1 ‘2c:
Debra M. Suzuki, Manager
State and Tribal Program Un i

cc: Chris 1-lall. OEA
Keith Rose. UAWT
Claudia Vaupel. OAWT
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